
Beloit Rifle Club Monthly Board Meeting 

June 1, 2022 - 6:34 pm 

Call to Order by the President – Julie Wagoner 

Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag – Please stand and remove your hats. 

Roll Call of Board Members –  No Quorum: 26/51  

Secretary's Report –  June Minutes –  Jerry Alt:  Post on web page after approval.  MOTION to AP-
PROVE with correction to uncased guns in the club house as written-Jon Nortemann, Second by Don 
Miller, Group voted, Granted, all yes. 

Treasurer's Report – June P & L – Charlie Brown;  MOTION to APPROVE as written with addition 
of 2022 state indoor championship shoot money of ( $165.62 ) - Larry Abbott, second by Ben Reamer. 
Group voted, Granted. All yes. 

Board Member Reports:  

Archery – Ben Remer                                                               Raffling off Compound Bow to 
purchase more targets for the archery range. 

Benchrest (BR-50) – Dennis Munn                                          No Report 

Benchrest (Center Fire) – Paul Schuler                                    No Report 
 
Black Powder Lodge – Harley Whitt                                       Last match had 11 shooters, 
turned in ( $128.67 ).  Next event is the Sargent York match, and needs approval for going over 
$300.00 budget to purchase prize ribbons.  Motion for Approval to exceed budget- Harley 
Whitt, Second by Larry Abbott. Group voted, Granted. All yes.  Also needs help for Sargent 
York Match on Saturday June 25th. 
                                                                                                                                                  
Black Powder Cartridge – Don Rotzoll                                   No Report, but Don and others are 
having trouble navigating the clubs website. Julie will meet with group to teach website skills. 
 
Chief Range Officer – Lee Thompson                                     More animals have been observed    
roaming the grounds. As a reminder DO NOT SHOOT AT THEM ! Per BRC rules. 

Civilian Marksmanship (CMP) – Greg Davis                         No Report 



Conservation – Jim Shickles                                                     Still looking for a Ray Melby 
memorial Tree, or flag pole. Checking on prices. 

Cowboy Action – Tina Saporiti                                                 First match was on May 21st, 
second match had 36 shooters, and brought in $300 plus. Range is ready for upcoming 3-day 
shoot. Big THANK YOU to Roger Hager for help on the new wall. 
 
Defense Range – Tim Kienbaum                                               No Report 
 
Grounds Keeper – Roger Hager                                                Needs help, contact Roger. 
 
High Power Rifle – Dave Fatino                                               No Report, will have a shoot on 
Sunday the 5th. 
 
Historian – Harley Whitt                                                           Received good positive feedback 
on an article, Jim Browning. 
 
Hunter ED / Firearm Safety – Jeff Stevens                               No Report 
 
Membership – Jon Nortemann                                                  No Report 
 
Multi-gun – Kyle Schliem                                                         Event on June 12th, pistol-shot-
gun. 
 
NRA Instruction / Youth – Robby Personette                            Youth shoot went very well with 
113 signed-up, and only 103 shooters that participated with NO problems. Total cost to club 
was $39.00. Starting to plan for next years youth shoot event. Ray Melby’s wife donated to this 
years youth shoot. 
 
Pistol – Don Halpern                                                                  Winter league is finished, with a 
profit of $200.00. Summer league starts next Tuesday (June 7th) and will run to (Sept. 6th). 
June 11th will be an outdoor match. The state outdoor match is set for Aug. 27 & 28, but may 
be lowered to a one day event, depending on attendance. 
 
Publicity – Charles Beeler                                                           June 10th is the deadline for the 
news letter. 
 
Range Construction – Brad Mueller                                           Still have about 1000 lbs of lead 
for members. Next work day will be June 11th. Bruce Nygren will be in charge of the July 9th 
work day that will be at the cowboy section of the grounds. Electrical work has been finished 
and passed inspection on the new pole shed. The cement (pigs) are being delivered for the wall 



between the new pole shed and the 22 plinking range. The foundation will also begin soon, and 
all are hoping that the wall will be finished by the end of June. 
  
Rules – Paul Schuler                                                                     No Report 
 
Silhouette – Steve Schmalz                                                           Outdoor Thursday night shoot-
ing season started May 10th, attendance was light, 36 shooters. First 80 round Saturday match 
was on May 21st, the next Saturday match will be June 25th. Asking for help and shooters. 

Security- Wayne Mitchell                                                              Everything is operational. 
 
Technical Director – Mike Hevey                                                 No Report 
 
Trap – Jeff Goode                                                                          Website has been updated. 
 
Wednesday Morning – Chuck Sauber                                           Shooting going well. 

Woman’s Shooting Group -  Julie Wagoner                                  Done for the summer, will start 
back up again in September. 
 
Youth Air Rifle – Larry Abbott                                                     CMT Tracker website is a 
mess, if a shooter can’t find their scores, they are to call the CMT. Team Jensen will be going to 
small arms firing school at Camp Perry. Best of luck to them ! 

Committee Updates                                                        

Long Term Planning / Capital Improvements- Wayne Mitchell            Waiting for MEP drawings to be 
returned, should have within next four weeks.   

Changed dates for small bore education class, sent to web address. 

•     Fundraising Committee                                                           Full color flyers are ready to go 
out, checking address’s. 

• Naming & Recognition Opportunities Fundraising      
•

• VFW / BRC joint fundraiser                                                       Still collecting donations, re-
ceived 1/4 beef ($800.00 value) from Hanson Farms (donation), and butchering donated from 
Sorgs  market.  Club raffle tickets still available. $5300.00 was recently turned in from ticket 
sales. The drawing will be June 12th. 

• · Financial Oversight                                                                   No Report 



Unfinished Business 
•    Some Job Descriptions still needed from directors- send to Jerry.  
•

•    No July board meeting. 
•

•    Swap Meet June 11th.                                                         Also orientation day will June 12th.  
• Make sure someone is representing each discipline, and try to keep each presentation to fifteen 

minutes. 

New Business 

4-H:  June 18th,  Need to use silhouette, trap, main range and indoor range.              MOTION to AP-
PROVE by Larry Abbott, Second by Tim Kienbaum. Group voted, GRANTED. All yes. 

Bylaws committee to start June 6th 

• News Letter articles due June 10th. 
• After the Texas Tragedy, we should be contacting our elected officials to be pro active. 
• IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING. 

Meeting Adjourned by President Julie Wagoner 
Time- 7:21pm 


